## **Leadership Message**

We have come to the end of another wonderful week at Conway and it has been fantastic to see our children so engaged with their learning. I have been very impressed with the attitudes and behaviour that I have seen around school.



We are so grateful to the parents and carers who have attended the curriculum meetings this week to share in the children's learning. They have created a positive buzz around school with children really excited about their upcoming topics and trips.

We were also fortunate to be part of some very exciting filming this week with Warwickshire County Cricket as part of the Chance To Shine programme. Our children thoroughly enjoyed taking part and it was a brilliant opportunity to showcase their love of sport. Their teamwork and energy shone through and they were a real assess to the school.

Meanwhile our Year 6 pupils have been working incredibly hard as they completed their first round of practice SATS papers. These assessments give teachers valuable insight into how best support the children as they continue their learning journey this year. We are very proud of the mature and determined approach the children have shown, and know this experience will help build their confidence for the months ahead.

As always, thank you for your continued support. We look forward to sharing many more exciting experiences and achievements with you as the term progresses.



**Dates for your Diary** 

9th October

Y3 going to Think Tank

23rd October

LAST day of Half-Term

24th October

School closed for training

10th November

**School Photographs** 

13th October

Y5 going to Stratford upon Avon

10th December

**Pantomime** 

#### **Focus on Attendance**

We are excited to have begun begin our Attendance League. Our challenge is for each class to collectively have no more than 4 days off per week. The winning class over a term will receive a prize.



Thank you to our parents and friends who attended our curriculum meetings this week! If you missed the meetings, please speak to your teachers to make sure you haven't missed any important information.

### Safeguarding—Talk to a Trusted Adult



Children face many emotions and challenges as they grow, and knowing they can speak to a trusted adult is vital for their wellbeing. Whether it's a worry, a fear, or something they don't understand, sharing it with someone safe helps children feel supported and less alone. Trusted adults—like parents, teachers, or carers—can listen, offer guidance, and take action if needed. Encouraging open conversations builds confidence and resilience, and helps children learn that asking for help is a strength, not a weakness. Let's remind every child: if something's bothering you, speak up—you're never alone.



# **Star Pupils of the Week**

Year R

Rafay, Ahmed

Year 1

Nafisah, Ibrahim

Year 2

Hudayfa, Zia

Year 3

Ibrahim, Sidra

Year 4

Haadiyah, Sabiha

Year 5

Syeda, Noor

Year 6

Ibrahim, Ubaid, Evan





#### **Marvellous Mathematicians**

Year 1

Zain, Amos

Year 2

Mahad, Shahed

Year 3

Amirah, Ayaan

Year 4

Dalha, Haleemah

Year 5

Issa, Huzayim

Year 6

Sania, Jabir, Evan

**Congratulations** to these children with whom we celebrate recently improved attendance. Keep it up!

Syed

Sultan

Wajid

Noah

Naumaan

**School Attendance** this week

Selina

6

days lost per class

Amirah Nasir

CONWAY

Remember Your education is important... don't miss out!

School and your future success begins with good attendance!



0 days absent

6 30 hours

10

days absent

Our target for

days absent

19

95 hours of learning lost

Next Week's Celebration Assembly: FRIDAY 8:50-9:20

**Invited parents/carers** will be notified before the assembly.